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Subject:
UK implementation of the Directive on temporary agency work

The UK’s implementation of the Directive on temporary agency work (2008/104/EC) has been met with criticism from many sides. The British Trade Union Congress (TUC) sent a complaint to the Commission in September 2013, emphasising that the UK’s implementation of the directive allows for the exemption of agency workers from equal treatment. More specifically, the complaint relates to agency workers employed on ‘Swedish derogation contracts’.

The UK’s implementation of the directive allows agency workers who have been employed on Swedish derogation contracts for at least 12 weeks to be subject to the following conditions:

–
they can only claim 50 % of their basic pay, but not less than the minimum wage, in periods between assignments;
–
they only have this right for four weeks in periods between assignments, after which employment agencies have the option of dismissing them.

Bearing in mind that a key purpose of the directive is to ensure equal treatment of agency workers, can the Commission explain how the UK’s implementation of the directive is compatible with the latter’s provisions on equal treatment?
In its answer, the Commission is asked to consider the fact that, as a consequence of this implementation, many British agency workers are being exposed to negative discrimination – compared with their permanently employed colleagues – in relation to both employment security and remuneration.
1019985.EN
PE 530.452

